
Donn Bryant  
J. Stanley Mullin Award 2005 
 
Year of the service 2003-2005 
 
Citation: We take great pleasure in nominating Donn 
Bryant for this prestigious Award.  
 
Donn has been a contributor at all levels of organized 
skiing, including ski club, council and the Far West Ski 
Association. Donn, a long time member of the Fagowee 
Ski Club, Capital Ski & Sports Club and Code 3 Ski Club 
has remained active in club activities long after serving on 
their Boards.  As Club President Donn served several 
years as club representative to Sierra Council.  He also served as Sierra Council Secretary in 
2002-2003 and in his second term as Vice-President, serving from 2003-2005. Donn 
represented Sierra Council at the FWRA summer races rules meeting at Mammoth in 2000. 
 
 Donn’s dedicated long term commitment to the sport of skiing continues to be demonstrated 
with his involvement in Far West Ski Association where he was appointed Chairman of the 
Councils’ Man and Woman of the Year Program in 2001 and continues to serve as its 
Chairman. Donn has guided several significant changes in the M&W of the Year program. It 
has been Donn’s passion for the program that has influenced and driven the major changes. 
Donn has served the FWSA Board well as chairman for the past several years. 
 
Donn is continually volunteering to assist and provide his services. In 2003-2005 he served 
as substitute Head Gatekeeper. From 2002-2005 he actively assisted at all league races with 
registration, waivers, awards, starter, finisher and pacesetter. He has volunteered at the UNR 
Ski Swap, Nor Cals, and FWRA Championships every year since 2000. He was awarded the 
prestigious league’s “Top Gun” award for winning the most overall racing points in 2001 and 
2002. He race trained in the Masters Race Training Program at Northstar and trained at 
summer race camps at Mt. Hood since 1998. 
 
It is appropriate that the Far West Ski Association present Donn Bryant with the Stanley 
Mullin Award for achievements at every level of recreational skiing involvement and his 
untiring dedication and contributions to all skiers 

 


